
Fremont Township Minutes 
November 8, 2018 

 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on November 8, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Fremont Township Hall.   
Board members present:  H. Wymore, A. Holbrook, M. Blatt, J. Welke and C. Sherwin.  Absent:  None. 
Guests:  Carolyn Wymore, Cheryl Sherwin, Bill & Judy Raymond, Greg & Judy Eggert, Theresa Bristol-Miller, 
Ida Barrons, and Ken Bragg  
 
MINUTES:   
Motion made by M. Blatt, seconded by J. Welke to approve the October 13, 2018, meeting minutes as presented – 
motion carried 
  
BILLS:   
Motion to pay the bills as presented with the addition of a payment to Seven Services for $176.52 made by H. 
Wymore, seconded by C. Sherwin – motion carried 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None. 
 
CLERK REPORT: 
Poverty Exemption Resolution – The Board needs to approve a Poverty Exemption Resolution.  Motion made by H. 
Wymore, seconded by J. Welke to approve the Poverty Exemption Resolution as previously approved following with 
the current Federal Poverty Guidelines.  Motion made by A. Holbrook, seconded by H. Wymore.  Roll call vote: C. 
Sherwin-yes, A. Holbrook-yes, J. Welke-yes, M. Blatt-yes, and H. Wymore-yes.  Motion carried.    
 
TREASURER REPORT:   
Treasurer balance was $393,007.20 as of October 31, 2018.  Motion to accept treasurer report made by J. Welke, 
seconded by M. Blatt – motion carried.   
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report – Sold $800 worth of lots in September and had 1 burial in October.   
Road Report – not much to report at this time.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Board appointments – H. Wymore recommends that we reappoint Tyler Ireland, Jennifer Leitzel, and Theresa 
Bristol-Miller to the Board of Review and appoint Greg Eggert as an alternate to the Board of Review for a 2-
year term.  H. Wymore also recommended that we reappoint Jim Holmes to the Zoning Board of Appeals for a 3-
year term,  Motion made by H. Wymore, seconded by M. Blatt to approved the  recommended Board 
appointments – motion carried.   
Evergreen Creek project – H. Wymore finally received approval from the DEQ so now we can put the project out 
for bid.  J. Welke asked if we have to hire an inspector for the project and H. Wymore stated that the DEQ would 
inspect the project.   
C. Sherwin mentioned that we will be getting a bill from the DEQ because there is a new law in place that if a 
business has a private well and a drinking fountain for public use that they have to have a license which costs 
around $142 and the well will also need to be tested every year at a cost of around $76.   
    
Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz 
Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.  


